
 

     MAX LUCADO    
 

February 11, 2021 

 

Washington National Cathedral 
3101 Wisconsin Ave. NW 
Washington, DC  20016 
 

Dear Cathedral Community, 

It was a high honor to serve as your guest preacher on February 7, 2021. It has come to 
my understanding that my presence in the Cathedral is a cause of consternation for many of 
your members.  

I was invited to Washington National Cathedral to preach on the topic of the Holy 
Spirit. My desire was to highlight the power of the Spirit to bring comfort in these chaotic 
times. However, instead of that sermon, many only heard my words from many years ago. 

 
 In 2004 I preached a sermon on the topic of same-sex marriage. I now see that, in that 

sermon, I was disrespectful. I was hurtful. I wounded people in ways that were devastating.  
I should have done better. It grieves me that my words have hurt or been used to hurt the 
LGBTQ community. I apologize to you and I ask forgiveness of Christ.  

 
Faithful people may disagree about what the Bible says about homosexuality, but we 

agree that God’s holy Word must never be used as a weapon to wound others. To be clear, I 
believe in the traditional biblical understanding of marriage, but I also believe in a God of 
unbounded grace and love. LGBTQ individuals and LGBTQ families must be respected 
and treated with love. They are beloved children of God because, they are made in the 
image and likeness of God. 

 
Over centuries, the church has harmed LGBTQ people and their families, just as the 

church has harmed people on issues of race, gender, divorce, addiction, and so many other 
things. We must do better to serve and love one another.  

I share the Cathedral’s commitment to building bridges and learning how to listen -- to 
really listen -- to those with whom we disagree. That work is difficult, it is hard, it is messy, 
and it can be uncomfortable. But we need it now more than ever.  

 

Respectfully, 

Max Lucado 


